

Dear friends,

After nearly 13 years with Triangle Community Foundation, Jessica Aylor has announced she will be transitioning out of her role as Vice President of Community Engagement. The Foundation was fortunate to have Jess as a part of the Leadership Team, overseeing many exciting evolutions of our programming while at the Foundation – from enhancing our grant programs and re-vamping our Impact Areas, to providing architecture of several strategic plans, and curating content for the Foundation's annual What Matters community events.

Jess has been uniquely committed to our mission and has put passion into everything she has done for the Foundation. I am proud of the impact she has had over the past twelve years; she has my appreciation and admiration.

Over the coming months, I will work directly with the Community Engagement team to ensure grantmaking and programs remain consistent and activated, and to assess future opportunities for our community work.

We wish Jess the best in her continued journey of leading philanthropic change. Thank you, Jess!

Warmly,